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         Design Hub

                                         Date: 3rd March 2021
Dear Resident,
Rolleston on Dove Drainage Improvement and Structural Maintenance Scheme
Staffordshire County Council are working on a scheme to improve and repair the drainage network in Rolleston on Dove. Following this, we will resurface footways and carriageways on Beacon Road and Chapel Lane.  We have already carried out a CCTV condition survey and cleaned out part of the existing drainage; clearing out gullies, ditches, chambers and pipes.  

Further drainage works will include replacement of broken pipes and repairs to the existing drainage.  We will be installing combined kerb drains along School Lane and part of Beacon Road to provide more capacity in the drainage network and to carry water away from areas where it ponds.  We will install storage units on Craythorne Road to store water until there is space for it in the downstream drainage network.

Following improvements to the drainage system, our team will be resurfacing the footways and carriageways of Beacon Road, School Lane and Chapel Lane for their entire length, as well as replace kerbing, edgings and ironwork as necessary.

Traffic management will be required to carry out these works and it will be necessary to close some roads. This will be well advertised on site and discussed with affected frontages before coming into effect.  Access from either end of the roads will be maintained at all times for residents and emergency vehicles.   

The works will commence during week commencing 15th March. We plan to carry out repairs to the existing drainage network on Beacon Road, then continue onto School Lane in the following month.  Resurfacing of the footways and carriageway will commence immediately after drainage improvements to Beacon Road in order to avoid damage to the new surfaces.

Drainage storage works will take place on Craythorne Road during the early summer and will then conclude with works to Station Road during summer 2021. The whole programme of works is expected to conclude in Autumn 2021. We will provide more detailed programme updates as the project progresses. 

Enclosed are a copy of the proposed drainage repairs and improvements drawing (drawing number: DH2583/R100/01) and a copy of the resurfacing works drawing (drawing number: D3217F/D3450/1).  
Although every endeavour will be made to minimise disturbance, we apologise for any inconvenience caused to the public during this period.

Yours faithfully,

Vicky Bache
Senior Civil Engineer, 

Encs.
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